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Prevnar 13 (PCV-13) Immunization for preventing pneumococcal infections as part of the standard of 
practice for immunizing adults in Nursing Homes  
 
On September 19, 2014 the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) published new Advisory 
Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) recommendations pertaining to pneumococcal 
vaccination. These recommendations were updated on September 2015 and incorporated into the 2016 
ACIP Adult Immunization Schedule. 
 
ACIP now recommends that adults aged 65 years and older receive the pneumococcal conjugate vaccine 
(PCV13, Prevnar-13®) followed by the pneumococcal polysaccharide vaccine (PPSV23, Pneumovax®23). 
The full recommendations are available at: http://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/hcp/acip-recs/vacc-
specific/pneumo.html 
 
Federal nursing home regulation 42CFR 483.25(n) - (F334) for influenza and pneumococcal 
immunizations requires that each facility must develop influenza and pneumococcal disease policies and 
procedures consistent with current standards of practice that ensure each resident is offered an 
influenza and pneumococcal immunization unless the immunization is medically contraindicated or the 
resident has already been immunized. 
 
Nursing homes that have not incorporated PCV-13 into their pneumococcal immunization program must 
immediately work with their Medical Director and Infection Preventionist to do so.  Failure to do so may 
put a facility at risk of being out of compliance with F334 Pneumococcal Immunizations, F501 Medical 
Director, and F441 Infection Control.  Noncompliance may result in a serious deficiency(s).   
 
Federal tag F386 – 483.40(b)(3) Physician Visits allows standing orders for influenza and pneumococcal 
vaccines.  Please see http://immunize.org/catg.d/p3075.pdf for a sample standing order for vaccinating 
adults with PCV13 and PPSV23. 
 
If you have questions about this information, please email the Division of Quality Assurance at 
DHSWebmailDQA@dhs.wisconsin.gov.   
 
 
On September 15, 2010 the Department of Health Services (DHS) implemented a new e-mail encryption tool which will impact 
everyone using the Department’s e-mail (DHS.Wisconsin.gov or Wisconsin.gov). This rollout will have an impact on those with whom 
DHS conducts business via email.  The Department has developed a short “what you will see and do” training that is available at the 
link below.  If you need additional assistance, visit the Cisco help link referred to on slide 16 of this presentation. 
https://connect.wisconsin.gov/dhspartencrypttrain. 
  
To subscribe or unsubscribe to any DQA Listserv visit DQA E-mail Subscription Service at: 
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/regulations/listserv-signup.htm 
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